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Dear WSSSC Council:
The Disability Support Services Council (DSSC) is writing to address membership concerns regarding accessibility at the Spring 2017 WSSSC conference. Various examples of inaccessibility were observed by multiple members including, but not limited to: accessible seating, signage, ramps, accessible space in break-out sessions, staging, conference materials, and accessibility of the built environment. 
It is the Council’s recommendation that the need for accessibility be addressed at future conferences, beyond mere legal compliance and with an eye toward all attendee’s varied needs.
To this end, in the DSSC Winter Meeting on January 25, 2018, a motion was made, seconded, and approved recommending that an individual serving on the WSSSC Planning Committee be responsible for the accessibility of the triennial WSSSC Conference event. It is the membership’s recommendation that this individual be someone within the V.P./Dean’s Council. The appointed individual may ask for assistance coordinating accessibility from members of other councils with accessibility expertise, such as the DSSC.
Details to consider for accessibility include: travel, parking, signage, lodging, and navigation in all aspects of the conference such as seating, closed captioning on video materials, access aisles, staging, ramps, break-out sessions, reasonable height of banquet serving tables, ASL interpreters, etc.
Some helpful resources for accessible conference planning are the ADA Accessible Planning Guidelines:  www.ADAhospitality.org, as well as www.ADA.gov.  
Please consider appointing a WSSSC Council member to facilitate accessibility at future WSSSC Conferences and events.

Respectfully submitted,




DSSC Board, on behalf of DSSC Council Members
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